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Kia ora  Kahurangi whānau.  
Within this newsletter I am thilled to acknowledge  and 
celebrate the huge success of our recent School Athletics 
Day and the remarkable outcome of our Spellathon. These 
two events truly exemplify the spirt and unity of our school 
community.
Our School Athletics Day was a fantastic display of our students’ dedication, enthusiasm, 
and commitment to fair play. I’m proud to say that their efforts and fairplay were 
outstanding. What warmed my heart even more was the remarkable support our 
students showed one another and the way they acknowledged each other’s successes 
throughout the day. 

I must also commend our teachers for their excellent organisation and execution of the 
event. Their hard work and commitment were crucial in making the day a remarkable 
success. 

I’d also like to express my thank to our wonderful whānau for their invaluable support, 
whether in helping run the events or cheering on our children. Your involvement adds to 
the strength of our school community.

Now, turning to the Spellathon, I am thrilled to share that we not only met but surpassed 
our fundraising goal. We raised just under $31,000. After deducting Givealittle costs 
and prizes, we expect the final amount to be around $25,000. This is an extraordinary 
achievement, especially in the face of the current cost of living crisis. I promise you, 
we do not take this for granted.  The funds raised will be a fantastic contribution to our 

children’s after-school sports, 
providing them with more 
opportunities to thrive and 
grow.

I am immensely 
proud of what our 
school community has 
accomplished, and 
I’m grateful for your 
unwavering support. 
Together, we continue to 
make a significant impact 
on our children’s education 
and well-being.

With heartfelt appreciation,

Friday 3       
November
School Assembly         
2.15pm in Broadway                  
The children love it when we 
have whānau come!
   

Tuesday 14  
November
Teacher Only Day 
No school for the children    
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Keep informed - See 
the full list of key dates 
on the last page.



EOTC Week - 
Education Outside 
the Classroom for 
our Senior School 
ākonga

Every second year at Kahurangi we 
have a more significant focus on 
EOTC.  Last term our older ākonga 
participated in a number of experiences which 
provided challenge, new knowledge and personal growth.  
Due to weather and the difficulty of securing dates, some of 
these experiences have been arranged for Term 4.  Over the 
last few few weeks we’ve had students touring parliament, 
the Reserve Bank and even learning to sail.  I was stoked 
when one of our mum’s shared with me how her son 
described the sailing experience as the best day of his life.

Welcome to our seven 
new pupils who have 
started at Kahurangi in 
recent weeks

Liliuokalani is 5 and is Mahuikia’s sister.

Jamal has turned 5 too and is the younger brother of 
Zakariye.

Jude is the big 5 too! Jude joins his older brother Isaac at 
Kahurangi.

Evie is 5 and her and her whānau are new to Kahurangi.

Hoai An is a 5 year old and joins her sister Ha Vy.

Kingston is also 5 and he joins his big sister Kora.  

Olive joins the class that learn with Julia.  Her and her 
whānau have recently moved into our area.

Tyler has come from a school in the Hutt Valley. He joins 
our Waka Rimu Toru class.

A very special welcome each of our new pupils.  We 
acknowledge starting a new school is a massive event and 
we really hope you are liking it.  For the whānau who are 
new to our community we hope you have been made to 
feel welcome and you and your tamariki enjoy many happy 
years learning at and being associated with our kura.

Every day in Term 4 is a sunhat 
day.  Thanks whānau for helping 
your tamariki to remember.



Farewell to Claire who leaves us today
Claire is soon to welcome her first baby and today is her last 
day.  We wish Claire all the best and the safe arrival of her 
baby!  Last week our team celebrated this special occasion 
with Claire by throwing her a baby shower.  

A photo of Claire (with friend Billy) feeling the love of her 
Kahurangi whānau.

At Kahurangi we take a unique 
approach in the way our teacher 
aides work.  Instead of focusing 
solely on students with the greatest 
needs we have them support a 
range of students.  This inclusive 
approach allows teachers and our 
teacher aides to support all our 
students to get the right level of 
support.  It also ensures that our 
students don’t feel embarrassed 

when receiving support.  We’re delighted to have them 
as part of our learning support team, enhancing the 
educational experience for all our learners. Welcome, Sahra 
and Sandy!

We are proud of you!
Jada was extremely fortunate to be offered the opportunity 
to play in the Sydney International Cup with Infinity Football 
Wellington! With her team, Jada won the Under 12 Girls Cup 
Championship which was a truly impressive result.

Meet our new team 
members
We’re pleased to introduce Sahra 
and Sandy who have joined our 
team as teacher aides, bringing 
their valuable expertise to support 
our tamariki.



1st 2nd 3rd

Sprints
Girls Maya Lili Fatai

Boys Ollie J Hirini Nelson

High 
Jump

Girls Maya Lili Fatai

Boys Jack S Finn

Long 
Jump

Girls Maya Frida Lili

Boys Ollie J Mataio Hirini

Vortex
Girls Lili Pounamu Maya

Boys Sahil Jack S Finn

Quoits
Girls Pounamu Lili Larmora

Boys Mataio Ollie J Finn

1st 2nd 3rd

Sprints
Girls Eden Hafsah Octavia

Boys Rāwiri Tun Soe Maxwell

High 
Jump

Girls Eden Octavia Sophia H

Boys Rāwiri Maxwell Niko

Long 
Jump

Girls Eden Hafsah Octavia

Boys Rāwiri Maxwell Tun Soe

Vortex
Girls Eden Hafsah Sophia H

Boys Rāwiri Maxwell Hunter

Quoits
Girls Eden Hafsah Octavia

Boys Rāwiri Maxwell Zach

1st 2nd 3rd

Sprints
Girls Anya Grace Magnolia

Boys Rusty Connor Moe

High 
Jump

Girls Magnolia Grace Anya

Boys Rusty Mohit

Long 
Jump

Girls Magnolia Grace Annie

Boys Rusty Connor Tommy

Vortex
Girls Marsha Kuia Neleilah

Boys Ollie P Larson Moe

Quoits
Girls Marsha Grace Anya

Boys Moe Ollie Larson

Our School Athletics Day 
was a resounding success 
because of the collective 
efforts of our incredible 
students, dedicated 
teachers, supportive staff, 
and involved whānau!



1st 2nd 3rd

Sprints
Girls Saffron Jade Sasha

Boys Walker Leif Malakai

High 
Jump

Girls Sacha Jade Hazel

Boys Walker Leif

Long 
Jump

Girls Sasha Sacha Pauna

Boys Leif Pavel Austin

Vortex
Girls Oriana Emma Hazel

Boys Khorus Cyrus Asher

Discus
Girls Pauna Saffron Emma

Boys Tautiaga Cyrus Malakai

Shot 
Put

Girls Pauna Saffron Jade

Boys Malakai Cyrus Asher

1st 2nd 3rd

Sprints
Girls Mackenzie Sam Nui Eden

Boys Ali Ahmed Fahad

High 
Jump

Girls Mackenzie Luca Liberty

Boys Ali Will Ahmed

Long 
Jump

Girls Mackenzie Jada Eden

Boys Ali Will Fahad

Vortex
Girls Thu Mackenzie Jada

Boys Gage Elye Ali

Discus
Girls Khyra Mackenzie Liberty

Boys Ali Elye Rafael

Shot 
Put

Girls Liberty Mackenzie Khyra

Boys Elye Rafael Gage



What’s coming up

Tuesday 31 October
EOTC Sailing Trip  
Students who learn with 
Maddi P.

Wednesday 1 November
Eastern Zone Athletics
for selected children.

Thursday 2 November
Netball Team Bake Sale

Friday 3 November
School Assembly
Hosted by the class that 
learn with Maddie B.
2:15pm start
Whānau if you are free you 
are welcome to join us!

Tuesday 7 November
EOTC Sailing Trip  
Students who learn with 
Chad.

Wednesday 8 November
Eastern Zone Athletics 
Postponement Date
for selected children.

Thursday 9 November 
EOTC Sailing Trip  
Students who learn with 
Merryl.

Friday 10 November
Kahurangi Friends Disco
5:30-7pm 

Tuesday 14 November
Teacher Only Day
No school for the children.

Important End of Year 
Events

Wednesday 6 December
Leaver’s Dinner 
A celebration for our Year 
8s that are heading off to 
college next year.

Wednesday 13 December
Final School Assembly
An evening event.

Wednesday 20 December
Last day of the school 
year
We finish at 12pm on this 
day!

This is well worth applying for if you are 
finding sporting costs expensive

LANCE WILLIAMS' 
$250 PRIMARY SCHOOL SPORTS

SCHOLARSHIP
And so it continues...
Lance Williams, your local Real Estate Agent will be celebrating the season of giving by
continuing his initiative of gifting a $250 sports scholarship for every house he has sold
during 2023.

This year...
Lance and his team have sold 22 houses so far this year and counting. This means that at
least 22 lucky kids will be gifted $250 each to go towards the sport that they love.

How to apply:
Parents all you need to do is tell us how a scholarship would help your child.
Send Lance an email at - l.williams@raywhite.com by 
Friday 10th November at 5:00pm - Easy! 

Every year we have a few successful recipients chosen. 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to all those who supported 
Jo Rami, Octavia, Frida, Isaac, and Isla in their cake and 
comic stall initiative to assist KidsCan.

An inspiring demonstration of goodwill 
by a dedicated group of friends! 

Another
Fabulous Event

It’s going to be fun! 



A special shout-out to 
our parent volunteers 
and our friends of the 
school who gave up a 
few hours of their time 
to mark 229 spelling 
tests! Jeff, Stephanie, 
Lize, Silke, Lisa, 
Julia and Paul.  Your 
help was incredibly 
appreciated.

Order Form | School tshirts and hoodies

Sizes Price $ Number 
ordered Total

Name to appear on rear (surname or first name)
Be aware that if you order their surname you can pass them up or down 
your children. Please print clearly.

Tshirt

Child tshirt  6 $35

Child tshirt  8 $35

Child tshirt  10 $35

Child tshirt  12 $35

Child tshirt  14 $35

Hoodie

Child Hoodie  6 $55

Child Hoodie  8 $55

Child Hoodie  10 $55

Child Hoodie  12 $55

Child Hoodie  14 $55

Adult Tshirt XS $35

Adult Tshirt  S $35

Adult Tshirt  M $35

Adult Tshirt  L $35

Adult Tshirt  XL $35

Adult Tshirt  XXL $35

Adult Tshirt  XXXL $35

Adult Tshirt  5XL $35

Hoodie

Adult Hoodie XS $55

Adult Hoodie  S $55

Adult Hoodie  M $55

Adult Hoodie  L $55

Adult Hoodie  XL $55

Adult Hoodie  XXL $55

Adult Hoodie  XXXL $55

Adult Hoodie  5XL $55

TOTAL PAYMENT $ Date payment made:

Hoodies are all navy blue 
(not our Kahurangi blue) with a green 

‘K’ and their name in whitewhite on the 
back, as seen in this picture.  

Tshirts are all Kahurangi 
green with a white ‘KK’ and 
their name in whitewhite on the

 rear, as seen in this 
picture.

tshirt $35 hoodie $55
Your Name / Name on payment

Your contact phone number

Name of child taking the order home

Please make payment on line to Kahurangi School’s ASB account number 12-3481-0035039-00  Enter the name 
written on this order form and either “Hoodie” or “Shirt” or “Both” in the reference fields so we can match your order 
with your payment.  Once payment has been matched your order will placed.  
Please note orders close 1 November 2023.

Please complete your desposit before handing this form back to the school office.


